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 December 2nd -   13th 

School swimming 

scheme 

 
 December 3rd-5th 

School Show 

 
 December  10th 

Year 1 Movie excursion 

 
 December 11th 

Volunteers Morning Tea, 

Raffle tickets returned, 

Kinder Excursion 

 

      Wednesday 4th  December, 2019                  Term 4  Week 8 

Phone: Primary : 6362 6369  
               Infants:  6362 1992  
               Fax:         6361 7923       
Website: orange-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

The week has finally arrived and here we go! 

LIGHTS, CAMERA, ACTION! Starting today the Orange Public School major school 

production is underway. 'Thank You Mr Disney', has been a long term project that was 

first outlined last year and has come together during the course of 2019 incorporating 

over 700 children showcasing their musical and dancing talent. Some of the most loved 

Disney musicals and movies that are timeless will be performed. The fun and spectacle is 

absolutely amazing and we cant wait to start. Of course you need someone with 

incredible foresight and ability to bring such a project to reality and we are so lucky to 

have the amazing talent that is Mrs Powell. Mrs Powell has been working on the show 

continuously, including script writing, costume design, dance allocation and auditions, 

plus countless rehearsals with the main cast of children. The children who make up the 

cast have given hours of their time to learn lines, sing, dance and act their way into your 

hearts. Get ready for some academy performances.  
 

With a committed team including Mr McDonald, Mrs Emmi, Mr Hayes and Mrs Brown, the 

show has been directed by Mrs Powell to the polished performance that will be witnessed 

by audiences today and tomorrow, with three shows almost completely sold out.  
 

The show relies on our creative teachers who have all worked tirelessly in perfecting 

dances for their classes that will allow each child to shine on the big stage. A huge 

thank you to all staff for the hours put in during  preparation, as well as giving their time 

during the evening performances to allow the children of Orange Public School to have 

such a wonderful experience. 
 

Of course the biggest thanks go to the children of Orange Public School who have 

practiced and practiced in readiness for the day. To say the children are a little excited is a 

major understatement. 'Fever pitch' would be the correct term. What a great opportunity 

for students to showcase the talent and wonderful school that Orange Public School is.  
 

Parents from all classes and grades also need 

recognition, as the costumes, hair and makeup 

doesn't just happen and without your assistance 

this task would be impossible to manage and we 

thank you sincerely.  
 

In relation to the organisation of the evening 

performances notes and communication have been 

outlined in notes home and we ask parents to stick 

to the instruction detailed. 

Let the show begin! 



The school never seems to sleep and this week is far busier than normal. As such we are still involved in several other 

activities including Learn to Swim. OPS has a strong tradition of producing swimmers and again we have large numbers 

of children taking advantage of the lessons offered to improve their ability to swim and feel safe in the water. Well 

done to all students and staff involved.  
 

I would like to acknowledge the timely addition of our university student teachers who have really been an asset to 

the school with so much going on. Learning any trade is always best when completed in context and our student 

teachers have really been thrown in the deep end but they have really stepped up to the challenge. 
 

Next week we move towards the end of the year with several 

events happening starting with the year 6 excursion to Borenore 

Caves. This adventure day is always a hit with the children and 

staff and is seen as a privilege activity for our senior grade. Our Peer 

Support program  will run during the week which will see our 

student leaders coordinating activities that incorporate students 

from across grades 2 to 6. This experience is something the children 

look forward to. 
 

Teachers have worked tirelessly on the 2019 Armaleka magazine which is an overview of the school for the year. This  

publication is of outstanding quality and a real keepsake and I encourage anyone who did not pre-order and pay for 

one to get in quick with limited supply.  
 

The P & C have handed out Christmas Raffle Tickets with prizes to be drawn at the OPS Presentation day. Please return 

all tickets (sold or unsold) by Wednesday 11th December 2019. Extra raffle tickets are available at both the Primary and 

Infants sites. We thank the OPS P&C for all of their fundraising efforts during the year. 
 

Finally, I would again like to put across my sincere thanks to the staff and children involved in our performance week. 

The work behind the curtain can't be measured but the experience, fun and absolute pleasure it provides and brings 

makes the effort all worthwhile.  

 

 

 

Enjoy the week. 

 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

     

  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

2019 Armaleka now on sale at the  

Primary and Infants Offices  $25.00 



 

 

 

 



 
 

 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

December 2 - 13 Year 2 - 6 Learn to Swim Program 

December 3 - 5 

School Show - Thank you, Mr Disney 

4/12/19 - 7pm - Sold Out 

5/12/19 - 11am - Tickets from OPS Primary 

5/12/19 - 7pm - Sold Out 

December 10 
Year 1 -  Odeon 5 Cinemas Christmas 

party 

December 11 
Volunteers Morning Tea, 11.10 - 11.50am, 

Infants Library 

December 11 
P & C Christmas Raffle tickets to be 

returned. Drawn on Presentation Day. 

December 11 ,12 
Kinder - Australian Fossil & Mineral 

Museum, Adventure Playground excursion 

December 13 Year 6 Borenore Cave Excursion 

December 13 Last Canteen day 2019 

December 16 

Presentation Day - OPS Communal Hall 

K - 2 - 10am to 11am 

Year 3 & 4 - 11.30am to 12.30pm 

Year 5 & 6 - 1pm to 2pm 

December 17 Stage 2 Reward day - Movie excursion 

December 17 Year 2 PCYC excursion, Christmas party 

December 17 Year 6 Farewell Dinner & Disco 

December 18 
Year 6 Right of Passage & SRC Induction 

Starting at 2pm 

December 18 Last day for Students 2019 

January 29 First day for Students 2020 

January 30 
P&C Welcome BBQ &  

Parent Information Sessions 

February 5 
Parent Teacher Interviews - 3.30pm to 6pm 

Details to follow 

February 12 
Parent Teacher Interviews - 3.30pm to 6pm 

Details to follow 

March 9-13 Year 6 Point Wolstoncroft Excursion 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 1 Monday’s  9.10am 

Year 2 Monday’s  9.10am 

OPS Sport 

K-2 Every Friday 

Year 3-6 Every Friday 
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Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

at the Primary front office. 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus— Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS 

facilities.  Cash Only. 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our Clothing 

Pool please call  Jane Howell 0414 242 823 
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